
 

    
 
 
DATE:  December 16, 2022 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
   
FROM: Bryan Snodgrass, Principal Planner, Community Development Department 
 
RE: Memorandum in lieu of workshop for 62nd Avenue corner lot zone change from  

R-18 to R-22 
 
CC:  Eric Holmes, City Manager 
 
 
 

 
 
 
As a follow-up to a 2021 zone change approved by the City Council from R-18 to R-22 in the 
above 2.5-acre area outlined in blue, the applicant has returned in 2022 with a similar rezone 
proposal from R-18 to R-22 of the 0.3 acre corner lot outlined in dashed yellow. At the time of 
2021 rezone proposal, the applicant, PLS Engineering representing Serghei Cormanitchi, was not 
able to agree to terms with the current owner for purchase of the corner property. Now that they 
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have reached agreement, the applicant has come forward to request a zone change for the 
corner lot to achieve consistent zoning across the site.  
 
The 2022 corner lot rezone proposal was unanimously recommended for approval by the 
Planning Commission at a December 13, 2022 public hearing, which generated no public 
testimony or Commission questions. This memorandum is provided to the Council in lieu of a 
workshop. A public hearing has been scheduled for January 23, following first reading on 
January 9, 2023.  Any advance questions should be directed to Bryan Snodgrass, (360) 487-
7946, bryan.snodgrass@cityofvancouver.us 
 
The effect of the corner lot rezone would be to allow an already approved apartment site plan 
to add two more units. Following the 2021 rezone approval, the applicant received site plan 
approval for a 76-unit apartment complex. If the corner rezone is approved, the applicant 
indicates they will seek a revision to the site plan to increase the number of units to 78 but keep 
the indicated footprints of the buildings.  Attachment A of this memorandum contains the 
application narrative, including the approved site plan. As contemplated in the original rezone, 
non-emergency vehicular access would be taken east of the site through 62nd Street. 
 
No persons testified during the 2021 Council review of the original rezone. The primary issue in 
deliberation was the scaling back of the original proposal from R-30 to R-22, to better fit with 
less dense zoning north of 63rd Street, as shown in Attachment B herein. 
 
Links: 
 
2021 original zone change City Council staff report and hearing 
2022 corner lot zone change Planning Commission staff report 
2022 Planning Commission hearing  
 
Attachments: 
 

A. Applicant narrative 
B. Regional zoning map 

 
 
Staff:  
Bryan Snodgrass, Principal Planner, Community Development Department 
(360) 487-7946, bryan.snodgrass@cityofvancouver.us   

mailto:bryan.snodgrass@cityofvancouver.us
https://vancouvercity.novusagenda.com/agendapublic/CoverSheet.aspx?ItemID=2102&MeetingID=245
https://www.cvtv.org/vid_link/33451
https://www.cityofvancouver.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/planning_commission/page/82370/22_12_13_62nd_ave_corner_rezone_staff_report.pdf
https://www.cvtv.org/vid_link/35447
mailto:bryan.snodgrass@cityofvancouver.us
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ATTACHMENT A – Applicant Narrative 
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Attachment B – Regional zoning map 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


